Galesville Area Chamber of Commerce

Board of Directors Meeting

January 14, 2015

Directors present:  Brian Furlano, Sharon Spahr, Renee Brenengen, Troy White, Sarah Livermore, Kim Gorka, Lindsay Spitzer, Jim Riley and Tammy Paulus.
Directors absent: Becky Johnson, Ann Seago, Diane McMahon, Kim Byom and Mike Happel.
Members Present:  John Graf (Graf Media), Chuck Gauger (Trempealeau County Times), Butch Halama (WHTL) and Larry Hoppe (Works of Distinction).
Guest: Chris Petersen (Gundersen Health System-Galesville Clinic). The Board members welcomed Chris as a visitor today. Chris formerly served on the Chamber and is again working in Galesville as a certified physician’s assistant with Gundersen Health Systems.

A quorum was declared and the meeting was called to order at 7:34 am by current President Jim Riley. Nominations were requested for Chamber President. Renee B. nominated Jim Riley and Tammy P. seconded the nomination. Jim Riley was unanimously re-elected to serve as President for 2015. Nominations were then requested for the remaining officers. Lindsay Spitzer was nominated by Tammy P. to continue as Treasurer and Troy W. seconded the nomination. Sarah Livermore was nominated by Sharon S. to continue as Secretary and Tammy P. seconded that nomination. Sarah L. nominated Kim Gorka to serve as interim Vice President and this was seconded by Tammy P. Nominations were closed and the following officers were then elected to serve as the Executive Committee for 2015: Kim Gorka – Interim Vice President, Sarah Livermore – Secretary, Lindsay Spitzer – Treasurer, with Renee Brenengen continuing as immediate Past President.
Secretary’s Report:  

Since there was no quorum present at our December meeting, the minutes were presented again for November 12, 2014 as well as highlights recorded on December 10, 2014. Renee B. made a motion to accept the minutes as printed. This was seconded by Troy W. and the motion carried. 
Treasurer’s Report:  

November/December reports were distributed and Renee B. made a motion to accept them. The motion was seconded by Troy W. and the motion was passed. The following bills were approved for payment:
-$49.00 for the purchase of 100 postage stamps for use by the Treasurer
-$173.02 to Graf Media for G-E-T Showcase mailing
-$36.32 to US Cellular for Chamber cell phone
 Committee Reports:
Organization & Membership:  
Renee B. reported annual renewals were mailed on January 5th.
Promotion & Tourism: 
John G. updated us on the upcoming G-E-T Showcase. Registrations are trickling in but keep in mind the deadline is not until February 20th for Showcase which will be held on Sunday, March 15th. The committee is hopeful we will entice members to take advantage of a benefit being offered for the first time to any business or nonprofit member for one booth at Showcase without charge as part of their 2015 chamber membership dues. The Showcase Committee is still looking for exhibitors to provide live demonstration segments at Showcase (i.e. cooking, jewelry-making, rosemalling…)
Renee B. reported that the Promo & Tourism Committee recommends not going forward with the James Dean Statue project, admitting though a compelling idea, the committee does not have enough time or personnel to take on this project.

Sarah L. reported there were 5,714 hits to our Chamber website in December. The total hits for 2014 were 92,152. She also commented that our Citywide Sale has made the BIG list on rummagewisconsin.com. Troy W. suggested the idea of building an app for the Chamber website and making it available for smartphone users.
Agri-Business:  

No report.

Economic Revitalization & Development:  

Even though the committee did not meet, Brian F. offered the following insights: The Dollar General Store in Galesville is #1 in the district. We are attracting a broader customer base to Galesville with shoppers now coming from Black River Falls, Winona and Holmen to Gordy’s Market. It is still an issue that Galesville has so little retail open on Sundays. Are we missing the boat?  
Historic Preservation, Beautification & Design:

No report.
Old Business: 
1. Jim R. appointed Larry Hoppe to fill Kim Byom’s position as a Director. Kim has a conflict with her work schedule and is unable to attend our monthly meetings. Her term expires in December 2015. Larry did accept the appointment in December and was approved by the Board today.

2. Tammy P. reported that Sue Hummel from G.E.P.S. will be the proxy for Ann Seago until Ann is able to return. Ann’s term expires December 2016.
New Business:

Sharon S. advised the Board there are at least 6 retail businesses coming together to create a Spring Fling Open House April 24-26. Renee B. made a motion to authorize spending $99 on a 6x2 banner ad in the Arrow Shopper announcing the Spring Fling and then the paper can sell additional ads to the individual retailers. In addition, her motion included spending $100 for 20 radio spots on WHTL the week of the event. This was seconded by Lindsay S. and the motion carried.
Our next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 11, 2015 at 7:30am at the Library Community Room. 
A motion to adjourn was introduced by Troy W. and seconded by Kim G. The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 a.m. 

Submitted by
Sarah Livermore, Secretary
